

Commission on Teacher Credentialing

1900 Capitol Avenue Sacramento, CA 95811 (916) 322-6253 Fax (916) 445-0800 www.ctc.ca.gov Office of the Executive Director

July 6, 2015

Aaron Panken, President Hebrew Union College 3077 University Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90007

Dear President Panken:

I am pleased to inform you that on June 25, 2015, the Committee on Accreditation, on behalf of the Commission on Teacher Credentialing, took action to remove some of the stipulations placed on Hebrew Union College. As a result of the above action, the Committee on Accreditation changed the accreditation status of Hebrew Union College from Accreditation with Major Stipulations to Accreditation with Stipulations.

Within one year of the date of this action, Hebrew Union College is required to submit to the Commission a report providing information on the following:

- The implementation of a unit-wide assessment system, documenting assessment tools, providing assessment results and a summary of any resulting program changes.
- Additional data reflecting candidate teaching assignments of at least two weeks in hard to staff and/or low performing public schools for candidates enrolled in the 2014-15 and 2015-16 academic year.

Should you or your staff have any questions relating to this action, you may address them to Cheryl Hickey, Administrator of Accreditation, at <a href="mailto:cheryledge-cheryl

Sincerely,

Mary Vixie Sandy, Ed.D. Executive Director

cc: Eileen Horowitz Education Director

MVS/CH/ta